
MINUTES FROM THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE EASTERN SHORE USBC 
PITTSVILLE VFD – JUNE 29. 2024 

 
With due notice having been given as per the by-laws, the Annual Meeting of the Eastern Shore was 

called to order at 8:12 PM.  Scott was acting as the Presiding Officer as he was the only Officer present.  
Roll was called as recorded on the sign-in sheet (attached to the official copy of these minutes).  A 

quorum was determined to be present.   The minutes from the previous year’s Annual Meeting were 
read and approved as recorded. 

 
All in attendance were given copies of the Financial Statements (attached to the official copy of these 

minutes).  Data was given for income and expenses from the past season, the Scholarship Lockbox and 
our SMART fund.  Scott went over some of the data to give clarity to the documents.  With only one 

question being raised and answered about the statements, they were approved unanimously as 
recorded. 

 
Ellen Smith authored two by-law amendments that were approved by the Board of Directors at their 

December meeting.  Ellen’s amendments dealt with the following (copies attached to the official 
minutes): 

 
1.  Changing the way our elections were run from a majority vote being required to obtain election.  The 

proposed change requires only a plurality. 
 

2.  Changing the minimum required for a quorum at membership meetings to 10 (formerly 8). 
 

Both were passed unanimously and will go into effect immediately. 
 

Pixie Workman then proceeded to give the report from the Nominating Committee (a copy is attached 
to the official minutes).  There were no nominations from the floor and all on the slate were elected 

unanimously. 
 

Scott opened the floor for new business from the membership.  He stated that he felt Millsboro’s first 
season in the association was a great success and he was pleased with the turnout numbers at most of 

the past season’s Shore Tour events. 
 

Charlie Causey made mention that he thought the local share of the membership dues should go up $1 
to reflect the inflationary environment in which we presently do business.  Scott stated that our 

expenses (especially anything awards related) did go up significantly this past season.  Scott further 
went on to state that he thought the expense fees for the tournaments were still presently pulling their 

weight. 
 

Charlie was encouraged to bring this up at the next Board meeting as this will require a by-law change.  
Dues are not something that can be voted on exclusively at the Annual Meeting. 

 
With no new business coming from the floor, the meeting was adjourned at 8:41.  The 2025 Annual 

Meeting is scheduled to be at the same venue on Saturday, June 28, 2025 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Scott West – Association Manager 


